



May, 31 2018

## **CALENDAR**

- 6.2 Habitat for Humanity Work Day at Indiantown
- 6.4 Sen. Negron update.
- 6.9 Beach Cleanup at House of Refuge List circulating
- 6.12 Board Meeting w/ Pres. Kathy.
- 6.14 Rep. Gayle Harrell
- 6.29 Installation Dinner at Harbor Place, Port St. Lucie

#### June is Rotary Fellowship Month

Pledge was led by Rock and the Prayer was offered by Mike C.

## **LAHIA Clothing Drive**

Here's the detailed list of what's needed at LAHIA (Love and Hope in Action) Shelter.

- Men's shorts (longer shorts) under 42 waist (we get a lot of the bigger size)
- Men's denim and long work pants (Wrangler's, Lee, Dockers, Dickies etc.)
- Lightweight windbreakers
- Socks white, black, or gray
- Work shoes/boots (size 8-12)
- Under-T-shirts round and v-necks (dark colors)
- ALWAYS can use T-shirts for outer wear

(No button-down and polo shirts)

- Ladies underwear, bras, socks, capris (dark colors)

Bring your clothes to next week's meeting. Rock will collect and deliver!

#### Happy and Sad

Collections expert Dave Seyffart joined Humorist Dave G for another successful round of bucks for the club. (Two jumper cables walked into a bar .)

Ellen had a great time in Ireland. (Even found a bar called Dawsons!) Happy bucks included welcome bucks for PDG Art Hodges, A great wedding in NC for Paul and Brenda's daughter, Rock sold his townhouse in NJ, Rex was happy for a trip to NY to see his grandkids and another trip to the cabin in NC; and Chocolate Chip pancakes for breakfast! Tom went off to sell a boat (Sue Covered his fine) and Kathy had a "3 more weeks" dollar.

# **Rotary Leadership Institute**

Past District Governor Arthur Hodges introduced our members to this statewide training program. Several of our members have taken these Saturday sessions and gained new insights from them..

RLI is a great place for newly inducted Rotarians to quickly learn about the "Object of Rotary".

Club Officers can build on their Rotary Knowledge to enhance their club experience.

Club Presidents can expand on the skills gained at their President Elect Training Seminar.

Long time Rotarians can re-kindle the old Rotary flame, and at the same time share their experiences with the other participants.

It is a wonderful way to meet fellow Rotarians throughout the state, share ideas and get an appreciation for all the great things Rotary is doing! More information is available from Arthur at <a href="mailto:bigavol@bellsouth.net">bigavol@bellsouth.net</a> and 772-643-6343.

## 50-50

Dave Shoaf sold the tickets and Jack Langhorne won!